

Vincent Matthews, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools

555 Franklin Street, Room 301 | San Francisco, CA 94102 PH: (415) 241-6121 | Email: matthewsv@sfusd.edu

Dear SFUSD Community Members:

We share in the collective grief and concern following the most recent mass shooting at a school in Texas (and the other senseless tragedies that occurred prior). Parents, students and educators are asking what we can do to prevent this from ever happening again. I want to update you regarding our safety plans and preparations here in SFUSD.

Promoting safe schools

Schools have security measures to ensure the well-being of students and staff. While each school's security system differs based on the size and layout of its campus and other factors, security measures may include: visitor check-in procedures, locked doors after the start of the school day, surveillance cameras, school resource officers and security aides.

Furthermore, actively cultivating strong relationships at school -- between students and students and students and adults -- is fundamental to safety and it's something our schools do very well. Youth face a lot of challenges and need a range of trusted adults to support them. That's why SFUSD has more school counselors and social workers per student than almost any other school district in the state. We believe it is part of our responsibility to cultivate students' mental health and social-emotional well-being.

We also encourage awareness and swift reporting. Serious potentially life-threatening incidents have been intercepted by staff and students reporting concerns immediately. We will continue to emphasize: If you see or hear something that may cause someone to harm themselves or others, say something.

Preparing for potential emergencies

The district has a comprehensive crisis plan in the event of a city-wide emergency, and district administrators coordinate closely with city emergency management officials and law enforcement representatives to monitor and update school site specific plans on an annual basis.

All schools have emergency response teams and are asked to practice safety protocol drills at least three times per year. Schools partner with the SF Police Department (SFPD) to conduct Lockdown drills and we will continue to work with SFPD to make sure these types of drills take place in an age-appropriate way that helps ensure our students know what to do in the event that this type of incident should occur.

If an emergency does occur at a school, we will notify parents as quickly as possible using a variety of means including text, email and phone call. In order to receive messages, your child's school must have your current contact information and you must opt-in to receive text messages (by law we cannot text you more than once without your permission). Once your mobile number is in the student information system, you will receive a message from SchoolMessenger. You can respond with a "YES." If you received a message from SchoolMessenger and did not opt-in, it's not too late. To receive emergency text notifications, text "YES" to 67587 from your mobile phone. Please note, this will only work if your mobile number is entered correctly in the district's system already.

More information about SFUSD's safety and emergency plans can be found here: http://www.sfusd.edu/en/safety-and-emergency-plan/overview.html

SFUSD has many practices in place to keep our students safe and we are committed to doing even more to prepare for the various types of crises that could occur. As a community, let's continue to work together to be vigilant in ensuring that our schools here and across the nation are safe and nurturing learning environments.

Sincerely,

Dr. Vincent Matthews, Superintendent

Vincent C. Marthews